



# LAMBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

[www.lambourneparishcouncil.org](http://www.lambourneparishcouncil.org)

*Serving the Communities of Abridge & Lambourne End*

## LAMBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

### MINUTES

11<sup>th</sup> April 2018

An Extraordinary Meeting of the members of Lambourne Parish Council was held  
On Wednesday 11<sup>th</sup> April 2018 in the Abridge Village Hall..

Those present were: Cllr J Filby (Chairman), Cllr P Martin, Cllr D. Hardy (Vice-Chairman), Cllr M Drewe, Cllr M Laws

Also In attendance: Tony Carter (Clerk)

There were NO members of the public

---

Meeting opened at 7.53pm

#### **17.239 Apologies for Absence**

There were apologies from Cllr P Price and Cllr A Hanch

#### **17.240 Declaration of Interest**

NONE.

#### **17.241 Public Consultation**

NONE

#### **17.242 Planning Consulation Review**

There was a discussion and Councillors AGREED that they felt the Buckhurst Hill Parish Council comments covered all their concerns.

The Clerk will send this through to Simon Hill. It will state also that the Council feels strongly that if an objection is made by the local Council this application should go straight to full committee regardless of other objections.

#### **17.243 Extention to Councillor Attendance**

This matter did not need to be discussed.

#### **17.244 Residents Parking in Hoe Lane**

A discussion was had regards with Councillors voicing problems with the current parki enforcements. The Clerk will investigate how the Council can apply for a change of these restrictions.



# LAMBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

[www.lambourneparishcouncil.org](http://www.lambourneparishcouncil.org)

*Serving the Communities of Abridge & Lambourne End*

## **17.245 Flower Tubs**

There was a discussion about Landscaping which included the adjustments to the flower tub on London Road which Cllr D Hardy will work on.

It was proposed by Cllr D Hardy and seconded by P Martin that a sub-committee be set up immediately, to look at how the Council proceeds with Parish landscaping and it's environment. This was AGRED by Councillors.

Cllr P Martin to chair the sub-committee with Cllr M Drewe and Cllr M Laws as members. Other members will be sought.

## **17.246 Information Exchange and items for the next agenda**

The Clerk mentioned the Lambourne Sign had been repaired by T Barr. The Clerk will speak to him with regards to payment.

The Playground Safety Reports will be Added to the April 25<sup>th</sup> Agenda

## **17.247 Date Of Next Meeting**

The next Ordinary Council Meeting will be held on the 25<sup>th</sup> April 2018 at the Lambourne End Parish Rooms.

Meeting closed at 8.35pm

Signed.....

Date.....